Research Demonstrates Combining Rehabilitation Services is Detrimental to Blind and Deaf Consumers

Executive Order 85 Section VII B would combine Rehabilitation Services for the Blind and Deaf with general Vocational Rehabilitation into a single agency as similar proposals tried to do in the past. This implies that rehabilitation services are “one size fits all.” Cross-rehabilitation is neither practical nor workable. Studies prove the skills and techniques needed by the blind and the deaf are vastly different. 

Brenda Cavenaw, PH.D at the Rehabilitation Training Center at Mississippi State University conducted studies comparing outcomes of the blind in separate and combined agencies. Separate agencies rehabilitated a higher number of blind clients and those clients went on to earn a higher average income than those rehabilitated in a combined environment. 

It is important to remember we are not discussing mere statistics, but people with real lives and real challenges. The National Federation of the Blind remains committed to ensuring appropriate and quality services for the special population with services designed to meet their unique needs.

In hopes that money could be saved through consolidation, the states of Kentucky, Wisconsin and Iowa tried the combined approach. After a trial period, all three states returned to specialized agencies. We do not need to repeat the failed experiment of these states. It will just end up costing more and innumerable lives will be affected.  

Partial or total dismantling of the special agencies for the blind and deaf will cause services to this population to deteriorate. No matter how well intended, leadership of a large multi faceted agency cannot provide the level of focus and commitment required to maintain the present level of effort. 

Without dedicated, knowledgeable leadership, vision, commitment and the will to advocate for the blind and deaf, The Division of Services for the Blind(DSB)d and the Division  of Services for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing(DSDHHH) become ineffective at serving diverse populations.  Removing management from DSB and DSHH would in effect make those agencies an appendage. The National Federation of the Blind urges that Section VII -B be rescinded and any attempts at consolidation be rejected. Separate agencies with their own management and service delivery models should be maintained to enable this disadvantaged population their best chance to succeed.

